
Member at Large Report September 2016 

Member at Large – Nancy Kirkpatrick-Reno 

Awards Chairperson Report-Nancy Kirkpatrick-Reno 

I reviewed nominations for Jim Marcus and Steve Schofield Distinguished Service Awards to be 
awarded at the Annual Face to Face Meeting on Nov 20th. I’m in the process of ordering Awards 
to be presented.  

Budget request to add dollars for two new awards:  Contributor of the Year and Open Water 
Service Award.  Request to add $100.00 sent to Bob Eberwine. 

Sent email to all Coach Contact’s and Team contacts requesting nominations for Swimmer of the 
Year Male and Female. 

The Annual Meeting, face to face, has been scheduled at Maggianos Little Italy in Woodland 
Hills.  This meeting is right after the Turkey Shoot meet at Pierce College on Sunday November 
20th.  Late Luncheon/ Early Dinner meeting after the swim meet 3PM to 6PM.   I worked with 
Bob Eberwine our Treasurer to get contracts signed and meeting room deposits made.  

I will work with Mark and Robin to put the Agenda for Annual Meeting together and 
announcement to SPMS. 

I’ve registered to attend the National Coaches Clinic next month in San Mateo. (1111-13). 

Attended the following swim events open water or pool:  

Alcatraz Centurions Swim Sept 10. CVMM took a team of 12 swimmers, this was a great event. 
Highly recommend it.  They only allow 300 swimmers and most are pretty fast. It was a cold 
foggy day.  

Malibu Triathlon September 17 and 18, was great to see so many SPMS swimmers at the 
Triathlon. A reminder of how many swimmers actually do triathlon in our LMSC. Swimmers 
from several clubs were participating in the full triathlon or as swimmers on relay legs.  Saw 
swimmers from Equinox, Triton, Conejo Valley Masters (CVMM), Nova, SCA, Tower 26, 
SCAQ and Southwest Masters.  I’m sure there were more just can’t remember. 

I plan to be at the UCLA, Turkey Shoot and Regional’s. 

 


